
Town of Texas Town Board Meeting
February 12, 2018
Town of Texas Town Municipal Center

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, and on the website.

Meeting called to order by Delmar Winter.  Roll call was answered by Delmar, Wally and Andy.
Clerk read minutes from the previous month.  Andy Walters moved to approve the minutes. Second by Wally Borchardt and the motion carried.
Treasurer report was given by Marian Matsche.  LRIP money moved to correct account of Culvert/Bridge Aid for culverts on River Hills Road.  Motion to approve by Delmar Winter, second by Andy Walters and carried.
Chair report  Petroleum updates needed per email from State.  Kevin will take care of.  Delmar talked with Griesbach County Highway Commissioner about the bridge on County Line Road.  We could get Federal aid but not until 2023.  Federal aid would be 80%, then County Bridge Aid and share with Pine River.  Delmar also asked about county roads open to ATV/UTV usage.  The car count would need to be 450 or less per day and then on a case by case basis.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS-Wally said all equipment is good for now.  Andy said his items are on agenda.
CLERK REPORT- Nothing special to report
OLD BUSINESS-OSC report. Services need to be discussed.  Cooperative Agreement Plan says Texas will provide services in the initial attachment area, but does not specify what services.  All Boards members need to attend the March meeting so that the OSC can decide on services per agreement.  Then each board vote to approve or disapprove instead of each board meeting at a later date to vote.  Funding from the State to reimburse some expenses will be for 5 years starting in July 2018.  Maine will pay all Vierbicher bills from now into the future so working with the USDA will be easier.  Any Quarles and Brady and Axley bills will be split.
Compliance by Macomber is sketchy. He has quite a lot of stuff on corner lot of Quarry Road and N 97th St.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-  Fire Department bills were turned in by Rick.  These included bills for Annual Dinner.  Raffle information was given to Delmar for future license and reporting for 2017 revenue.

PLANNING COMMISSION-Review of various reports for the Comprehensive Plan update was done with NCRP.

NEW BUSINESS- Andy Walters moved to approve the Resolution for Public Participation for the Comprehensive Plan.  Second by Wally and carried.
Audit date set for March 12th after the regular meeting.
Delmar said many people have asked for all town roads to be open for ATV/UTV use. Discussion lead to putting the issue on the Annual Meeting agenda and Notice on the Annual Report.  Every residence receives an Annual Report and notice.  If anyone is interested in the outcome of the meeting, they should attend.
Wages and benefits were discussed.  Currently maximum is $20.50/hour and $100/week toward insurance.  Also retirement up to 4% of wages if matched by employee.  Wally had information from other towns in area and felt we were in line with them and that both employees do not need to be paid they same.  No raises have been given since 2015.  Any Walters moved to raise the maximum to $21.25 retro active to February 1 for both current employees.  Second by Delmar and carried.
The Board discussed blacktopping part of the municipal center parking lot when River Hills is blacktopped this summer.  The gravel washing into the culvert next to WW causes blockage and issues.  Blacktop by hall would help to keep the hall clean, blacktop in front of the fire hall would help during hose and pump testing.  This will be discussed more when the town knows how much and when reimbursements on the Maine/Brokaw costs will be received.  Also there was discussion on if road repairs would be more prudent than the parking lot.  Roads that were discussed were Jefferson, Pine Bluff, Little Trappe, Fawn, and Kiwanis which all need repairs, and or rebuilding.
[bookmark: _GoBack]There was discussion on dead end roads and road abandonment statutes.  Rich’s truck is 15 years old and should last 5- or more years.  Grader replacement timeline also discussed.
Rick Walters discussed road weight limits and companies that need overload permits.  Delmar will bring forms. 
Vouchers were signed and reviewed.

Motion to adjourn by Delmar Winter, second by Andy Walters and carried.

Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk

